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	The regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Lamberton was held on October 11th, 2016, in the City Office at 7:00 pm.

 	Members present for the meeting were Mayor Bill Schaffran, Councilmembers Darrell Knutson, Terry Neperman, Lydell Sik, Dave Irlbeck and Clerk Flaig. 

	On motion by Neperman, seconded by Irlbeck, the council voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the September meeting.

	On motion by Sik, seconded by Knutson, the council voted unanimously to approve claims #14200 through #14247 in the amount of $72,957.34.

John Stiles was present to talk about the tree on Main Street in front of the Past and Present Store.  The tree is growing toward the store and rubbing against the awning.  The Council agreed that the tree would be taken down and the city would replace the tree.

Chief Hacker presented the Police Report.  He updated the council on a number of bills that he had submitted.  He informed the council that he had purchased a desk for $200 and requested that the city reimburse him.  On motion by Irlbeck, seconded by Neperman, the council voted unanimously to reimburse him for the desk.  Colby Davis is finishing his training and once firearm qualification is completed he will be able to work.  There is additional training that they will both be attending.  The city will purchase a badge for Davis.  There had been an inquiry from the City of Sanborn about policing.   On motion by Knutson, seconded by Neperman, the report was approved.
 
The city had received a letter from the Red Rock Central School District and the Athletic Department concerning the billing of water for the Athletic Complex.  Athletic Director Bryce Pack was present to discuss this matter.  Four years ago a watering system was installed at the Complex and has benefited the district athletic teams and the Longsox Baseball team.  Before the system was installed the field was watered from unmetered hydrants.  The cost for watering runs about $2,000 per year.  The district is asking the city to absorb the cost of watering or at least assist in the payment.  The council considered this matter, but declined to take any action on helping with this.  The council did state that they may look at ways of helping promote the Longsox Baseball team.


Wade Wellner informed the council that chip sealing of streets has been completed.  He will be attending a CPO class for the swimming pool on Wednesday and Thursday.  Parks will be closed for the winter this week.  Fire hydrants will be flushed later this month.  It was decided to try to open the yard waste site on Sunday’s during the rest of the fall.  On motion by Knutson, seconded by Sik, the council approved the maintenance report. 

On motion by Irlbeck, seconded by Neperman, the council voted unanimously to approve a zoning permit for a retaining wall/patio submitted by Rich Arkell. 

The council was presented with information on medical insurance for city employees.  The city was informed that the current plan has been discontinued and that the replacement plan submitted by Blue Cross Blue Shield will have a very small decrease in premium but the out of pocket costs will increase.  On motion by Knutson, seconded by Irlbeck, the council voted unanimously to approve the new plan.

The Kuhar Park committee has overseen the hiring of an archeologist to survey the park area and submit a report to the MN Historical Society before the State Historic Preservation officer will sign off on any new construction at the park.  The study has been completed and submitted to the State Historic Preservation Office for review.  The city has received a contract from the DNR for the park project.  On motion by Sik, seconded by Irlbeck, the council voted unanimously to approve the contract and return it to the state.  On motion by Neperman, seconded by Sik, the council voted unanimously to agree to begin the ROW vacation proceedings which is part of the process for the purchase of two acres north of Kuhar Park.

 County Commissioner Jim Salfer came to the meeting to update the council on what is taking place at the county.  He talked about county highways, the recycling center, Southwest Health and Human Services taking over food, lodging and camping licensing in Redwood County as well as a number of other issues. Redwood County approved a preliminary levy increase of 3.7 percent for 2017, but this likely to be reduced to 3.4 percent.

 On motion by Sik, seconded by Neperman, the council unanimously approved the following election judges for the General Election on November 8th, 2016: 
Ruth Clarken, Judy Dagner, Ella Derickson, Jeanette Hildreth, Jennifer Evans
Jane Moody, Ruth Churchill, Pam Jensen, Chris Pfarr, Bill Pfarr, Jim Sorenson, Mary Tetrick and Joan Frey.

The council will meet with the engineering firm Bollig, Inc. in November to hear a presentation.

On motion by Sik, seconded by Knutson, the council voted unanimously to approve the financial report including donations, operating transfers, new vendors and payment of between meeting bills in the amount of $4,781.90.


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,				Approved,
Steven Flaig, Clerk					Bill Schaffran, Mayor


____________________________		_________________________
